
INVITATION FOR PREQUALIFICATION
With the increasing demand for development projects in the Islamic Republic of 
Mauritania, Abu Dhabi Fund for Development (ADFD) is interested short-listing 
qualified construction companies for establishing a fully equipped applied 
science college specialized in various engineering fields with a capacity of 1,500 
students and will have an approximate total built-up area of 40,000 m² on a total 
plot area of 80,000 m² located in Nouakchott.

The project consists of multiple buildings with a total number of (16) building 
blocks, distributed in groups and forming harmonious single entity, each building 
is designed to perform a specific function.

Construction works include concrete and steel structures, building works, 
infrastructure works (roads, car parks, water supply, sanitation, telecom, and 
power), landscaping, and fencing. The project also includes the supply of 
furniture and workshop / laboratory equipment.
- Prequalification documents are available free of charge at www.adfd.ae
- interested firms shall send a letter of interest to ADFD at operations@adfd.ae 

Prequalified firms will be included in ADFD’s list of qualified companies and 
considered for shortlisting. 

Request for Proposals (RFP) shall be sent out only to the short-listed firms. 

The Expression of interest should be submitted at the latest by 07th April 2025 to:

Abu Dhabi Fund for Development 
Operations Department

P.O. Box 814, Abu Dhabi – United Arab Emirates 
Al-Bateen Area next to the Central Bank

Email Address : operations@adfd.ae 
Telephone No: 00 971 2 6677100

Fax No: 00 971 2 6677070


